Capital District Transportation Authority 

Planning and Stakeholder Relations Committee 
Meeting Minutes – June 23, 2016 at 12:30 Noon at the 110 Watervliet Avenue Office

In Attendance:  Norm Miller (Chair), Denise Figueroa, Art Young, Georgie Lussier, Corey Bixby, Carm Basile (CEO), Mike Collins (CSL), Chris Desany, Amanda Avery, Jonathan Scherzer, 
Rick Vines, Jaime Watson, Stacy Sansky, Sarah Matrose, Mark Wos, Kelli Schreivogl, Fred Gilliam, Lance Zarcone, Phil Parella, Ross Farrell, Thomas Guggisberg, Kathy Colbert
Meeting Purpose

This was the regular monthly meeting of the Planning Committee.  

Consent Agenda Items

None

Administrative Discussion Items

River Corridor Update – FTA Small Starts – Ross Farrell
Ross Farrell presented an update on the River Corridor BRT and an overview of the financial commitments that we will need to make for the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) Small Starts program.  
Planning for the River Corridor started in 2009 with the North-South Corridor Study that recommended NY 32 as the principal route for BRT service.  Route 32 travels through Waterford, Cohoes, Troy, Watervliet, Menands, and Albany.  

Conceptual Design and Alternatives Analysis Reports were accepted by the FTA putting the project into the Development phase of the Small Starts application process.

Applications for FTA Small Starts funding are due in September. A detailed submission will score the project from low to high. Applications must rate at least a “medium” to receive funding.  

Staff is developing our submission that we hope receives a medium-high rating to allow us to aggressively compete with other projects as funding for the Small Starts program is limited. 

The Capital Cost of the project is about $36 million, and the projected operating costs have been reduced to $2.3 million.  We will need a board resolution in July that commits our local match for capital and our commitment to the operational costs.  
August Service Changes – Ross Farrell

Ross provided an update on upcoming service changes in August. We will add service to several routes to meet customer demand and alleviate overcrowding conditions. 

One of the major changes will involve the Route 13, which will be rerouted along New Scotland Avenue to provide direct access to Albany Medical Center and the Park South redevelopment.  This will also include new bus stops, shelters, and pedestrian amenities to encourage more AMC employees to use our service. AMC recently joined us as a Universal Access partner and this was part of that arrangement.  

For the Good of the Order

None

Action Items

None

Adjournment and Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Committee will be on July 21, 2016; noon at 110 Watervliet Avenue. 

Respectfully submitted by Michael P. Collins: 

_______________________________________
